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Dear Junior Parents, 
Junior year can be a tenuous time for parents and students.  This is when the focus of school shifts towards post-
secondary endeavors, standardized tests, college searches, gathering recommendations, and the beginning of 
college applications.   
 
One way to assist parents and students with the college admissions process is through our extensive and extremely 
successful SAT Team. The 2020-21 school year has obviously been, and will continue to be a year like no other, 
and we are going to adapt to the situation to offer the student the most effective  and safe SAT prep class as we 
possibly can. The Winter 2021 SAT team will be a combination of virtual instruction (through live Zooms and 
pre-recorded videos and activity) and live in person testing. This will include instruction in SAT Reading, Writing 
and Math, as well as three full-length practice tests leading up to the  March 13th SAT Test at GMMS. (Please 
note: separate registration for the test is required through Collegeboard.com) 
 
The course will additionally include help with college searches and the college application essay. Students will 
receive instruction in three primary areas: Reading, Writing, and Math under the tutelage of Marc Bray (Reading), 
Thom LoGiudice (Writing), and John Getz (Math).  The course will run from Monday January 11th – Friday 
February 26th, with Reading/Grammar on Mondays, Math on Tuesdays, and Writing on Fridays. There will also 
be three full length practice tests held live at VTHS on Saturday mornings January 16th, February 6th, and 
February 20th from 8:00 am – 12:30 pm.  
   
The cost of the course is $150 payable to VTHS (Memo: “Winter SATTeam”). This is a great opportunity for 
incoming seniors who are looking for help to improve their scores as well as for incoming juniors who recognize 
their schedules will not afford them the opportunity for prep during the school year.  Sign-ups will be on a first 
come first serve basis up to, but not exceeding 24. If you would like to be part of the team, please email 
mbray@vtsd.com as soon a possible. Payments should be forwarded to VTHS or dropped off in the Main Office 
clearly labeled (Attn: Marc Bray)   
  
We wish you the best of luck going through this process and we want you to know that we look forward to seeing 
your son or daughter. If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Mr. Bray at mbray@vtsd.com or Mr. 
LoGiudice tlogiudice@vtsd.com.    
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